
This essay is due___________________.  It is worth 100 summative points.  See attached rubric for grading criteria. 
 

College Essay Assignment 
 

Task:  Read over the list of 2017-2018 Common Application essay prompts below.  Choose one that appeals to you.  
  

 

Common Application Prompt 1: Some students have a background, identity, interest, or talent that is so meaningful they 

believe their application would be incomplete without it. If this sounds like you, then please share your story. 
 

Common Application Prompt 2: The lessons we take from obstacles we encounter can be fundamental to later success. 

Recount a time when you faced a challenge, setback, or failure. How did it affect you, and what did you learn from the 

experience? 
 

Common Application Prompt 3: Reflect on a time when you questioned or challenged a belief or idea. What prompted 

your thinking? What was the outcome? 
 

Common Application Prompt 4: Describe a problem you've solved or a problem you'd like to solve. It can be an 

intellectual challenge, a research query, an ethical dilemma - anything that is of personal importance, no matter the 

scale. Explain its significance to you and what steps you took or could be taken to identify a solution. 
 

Common Application Prompt 5: Discuss an accomplishment, event, or realization that sparked a period of personal 

growth and a new understanding of yourself or others. 
 

Common Application Prompt 6: Describe a topic, idea, or concept you find so engaging that it makes you lose all track 

of time. Why does it captivate you? What or who do you turn to when you want to learn more? 
 

 

Purpose: The goal of this assignment is for you to reveal your persona through an essay reflecting on a memorable experience 

or significant event. The essay should reflect the voice of the author and focus on a single event. The essay should reveal what 

you are capable of when you have time to think, prepare, rewrite and craft. It is your chance to present yourself as college-ready 

with a strong work ethic and level of ambition. 
 

Method: The essay you are about to write should not simply recall events, but demonstrate your voice and reflect your persona 

through the presentation of a single pivotal event in your life. Your paper should have a point (similar to a thesis statement), and 

admission officers should "get to know you" by reading your essay. The most difficult part of this assignment is jogging your 

memory to come up with a topic that is both memorable and interesting to your readers. The main question you want to answer 

is, "How has my life been different ever since?" Is the difference specific and real? Brainstorm by jotting ideas down for each 

prompt. 
 

After determining a topic, the next step is to organize the paper so the events become alive to the reader. Consider specific 

details because you want the reader to "see and feel" your experience. Remember that you have to assume your audience does 

not really know you and will learn about you from this essay. Therefore, you want to cover all the bases.  I suggest you follow 

the journalist's model of who, what, where, when, why, and how. Place the events surrounding your experience in logical 

sequence (even though they may not necessarily be in chronological order).  You want to hook the readers with your opening 

paragraph and maintain their interest throughout the paper. You want the ending to provide a sense of finality – you do not want 

to leave your readers hanging. 
 

Formatting:  

 This essay must be typed and formatted based on the MLA style guide.  

 For our purposes, the title with be, Common Application Prompt # 

 Use 1st person because it is a personal narrative but remember to keep your writing as formal as possible (no slang, 

abbreviation, text talk, etc.)  

 

Tips from an Admission Officer (http://thechoice.blogs.nytimes.com/2009/06/23/tip-sheet-essay) 

 Write about yourself. A great history paper on the Civil War might be very well written, but it doesn't tell me anything 

about the writer. Regardless of the topic, make sure you shine through your essay. 

 Use your own voice. I can tell the difference between the voice of a 40-year-old and a high school senior. 

 Focus on one aspect of yourself. If you try to cover too many topics in your essay, you'll end up with a resume of activities 

and attributes that doesn't tell me as much about you as an in-depth look at one project or passion. 

 Be genuine. Don't try to impress me, because I've heard it all. Just tell me what is important to you. 



 Consider a mundane topic. Sometimes it's the simple things in life that make the best essays. Some of my favorites 

have included essays that reflect on the daily subway ride to school, or what the family goldfish observed from the 

fishbowl perched on the family kitchen table. It doesn't have to be a life-changing event to be interesting and 

informative. 

 Don't rely on "how to" books. Use them to get your creative juices flowing, but don't adhere too rigidly to their 

formulas, and definitely don't use their example topics. While there are always exceptions, the "what my room says 

about me" essay is way overdone. 

 Share your opinions, but avoid anything too risky or controversial. Your essay will be read by a diverse group of 

individuals from a wide range of backgrounds, so try to appeal to the broadest audience possible. 

 Tell a good story. Show me why you are compassionate; don't tell me you are. Show me that you have overcome great 

difficulty; don't start your essay with "I have overcome great difficulties." 

 Don't repeat what is already in your application. If you go to a performing arts school and all of your extracurricular 

activities and awards relate to dance, don't write about how much you love dancing. Tell me something I couldn't 

know just from reading the other parts of your application. 

 Finally, (when completing your application) don't forget about the supplements. The supplement questions are very 

important you should plan to spend as much time on them as you do on your essay. A well-written essay won't help if 

your supplement answers are sloppy and uninformative. 

 

 

College Essay Assignment: Grading Rubric  
 

 Prompt 1 

 Prompt 2 

 Prompt 3 

 Prompt 4 

 Prompt 5 

 Prompt 6 

10 Points 

 12 font/Times New Roman 

 1 inch margins and double spaced  

 Correctly formatted heading/on left  

 Centered Title (no bold/underline) 

 Running head (formatted in header) 

10 Points 

 Draft with suggested Edits  

 Peer Editing Sheet 

 Uploaded to Turn-it-in 

 

  Focus Content Organization Style Conventions 

4 

Sharp, distinct 

controlling point 

made about a 
single topic with 
evident awareness 
of task (mode). 

Substantial, specific, 

and/or illustrative 
content demonstrating 
strong development and 
sophisticated ideas. 

Sophisticated 

arrangement of 
content with evident 
and/or subtle 
transitions. 

Precise, illustrative use 

of a variety of words 

and sentence structures 
to create consistent 
writer's voice and tone 
appropriate to audience. 

Evident control of 

grammar, 
mechanics, spelling, 
usage, and sentence 
formation. 

3 

Apparent point 
made about a 
single topic with 
sufficient 

awareness of task 
(mode). 

Sufficiently developed 
content with adequate 
elaboration or 

explanation. 

Functional 
arrangement of 
content that sustains a 
logical order with 

some evidence of 
transitions. 

Generic use of a variety 
of words and sentence 
structures that may or 
may not create a 

writer's voice and tone 
appropriate to audience. 

Sufficient control of 
grammar, 
mechanics, spelling, 
usage, and sentence 
formation. 

2 

No apparent point 

but evidence of a 
specific topic. 

Limited content with 

inadequate elaboration 
or explanation. 

Confused or 
inconsistent 
arrangement of 
content with or 

without attempts at 
transition. 

Limited word choice and 
control of sentence 
structures that inhibit 

voice and tone. 

Limited control of 
grammar, 

mechanics, spelling, 
usage and sentence 

formation. 

1 
Minimal evidence of 
a topic. 

Superficial and/or 
minimal content. 

Minimal control of 
content arrangement. 

Minimal variety in word 
choice and minimal 
control of sentence 
structures. 

Minimal control of 

grammar, 
mechanics, spelling, 
usage and sentence 
formation. 

  

Non-Scoreable Off-Prompt 

*Is insufficient; i.e., does not include enough to assess domains adequately 

*Is a blank paper 

*Is readable but did not 

respond to the prompt. 



 

 


